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A community publication of Brodhead Chapter — Trout Unlimited.  Dedicated to protecting Monroe County’s cold water fisheries .  

 

 

 

BrodheadTU.org 

Think Spring, Think Trout and Tight Lines to All! 

Upcoming important activities, dates and issues: 

MAY 13:  GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING FEATURING SCOTT 

CESARI, PA STATE CHAMPION FLY-TYER  AND “THROUGH THE 

EYE OF THE HOOK”  THE HISTORY OF FLY-FISHING IN AMERICA 

@ KCEEC, 7:00 PM 

MAY 24:  VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY AT HIDDEN LAKE:  KID’S 

FISHING CLINIC IN COOPERATION WITH THE NATIONAL PARK 

SERVICE, 8:00 AM—12:30 AM. SEE INSIDE FOR DETAILS! 

JUNE 13:  BRODEAD TU PICNIC AT BRODHEAD PARK, 3 PM  

BRING A COVERED DISH, BRING A DESSERT, BRING A ROD! 

JUNE 28:  ELEMENTS OF FLY-FISHING WORKSHOP AT FOREVER-

GREEN PRESERVE, 1 PM—4 PM.  COME JOIN THE FUN.  MORE IN-

FORMATION COMING SO MARK THE DATE. 

 

 

 

May  2015 
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Dear Members and Friends: 
 
     We have been doing our best to keep you up to 
date on proposals generated and posted by the PA 
Fish and Boat commission as well as our Pennsyla-
nia and Federal governments.   We hope you have 
found, and will continue to find, these notices in-
formative and useful. 
     Currently, there are some additional proposed 
language changes to the PAFBC rules and regula-
tions that will affect streams in our area and thus 
may interest you.  I post this information within the 
next section for your review and I encourage you to 
frequently check the Fish and Boat Commission’s 
web site. They have made it much easier to find in-
formation via their various links. 
     Also, we have posted or emailed members about 
the various state or federal legislative proposals that 
would affect the cold-water environments that have 
made the Poconos a recreational destination for 
generations.  It is important for all of us to be aware 
of what is being discussed and to respond as need-
ed. Although we can send information blasts out 
via Twitter or Instagram, an email direct to your In-
box works great and you won’t miss it! If you need 
to update your email address with us, please let us 
know—we will be happy to make the change. 
     I want to thank those members who represented  
TU in the ForEvergreen Earth Day events on April 
26th. Your efforts and your volunteerism are the 
foundation of our and other local conservation or-
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ganizations. We thank the Brodhead Watershed Association, the Pocono Heritage Land Trust, and 
Stroud Township for including us in this event.   And I also want to thank those Brodhead TU mem-
bers who conducted the Fly Fishing Clinic at the Pocono Environmental Education Center on that 
same date.  We were spread thin but we made it happen.  
     The plans for the Pocono Creek restoration this summer are just about finalized and we will be 
meeting with our contractor and partners near the end of May to plot out exact locations of devices, 
entry and exit points into and from the stream, temporary rock storage areas and similar logistics.  
Part of our plans include involving a Northampton County Community College intern in various 
stream studies to document the exiting conditions prior to our work and those that will be developed 
as a result of that work. Expect to see macro-invertebrate sampling, some electroshocking work and 
the creation of 2-D and 3-D stream profiles.  We have the opportunity to “do it right” and we are tak-
ing advantage of that opportunity. 
     Continuing our work with the Monroe County Conservation District, and in support of our Mis-
sion, the Board voted to fund four youth campers to the MCCD Summer Camp this summer. This is 
a wonderful opportunity for young people to learn about the outdoors and what our Pocono region 
has to offer.  We are sure the kids will have a great time with their learning and will leave with re-
newed interest in the nature that envelopes and sustains us all. 
     Board member Russell Thrall has developed a brief survey for our members and it will take less 
than five (5) minutes to complete!  The survey and directions will be released in the near future and 
we look forward to your answers, comments, and suggestions.  It is through this type of feedback that 
we can continue to grow as a cold-water conservation organization. I sincerely ask that you complete 
this—your ideas are important to us. 
     As summer nears we will be posting more and more information regarding the National TU An-
nual Meeting that will be held in Scranton, PA this fall.  The dates are September 16-20, 2015,  and 
the event will be headquartered in the Scranton Hilton.  One of our responsibilities will be to staff a 
hospitality suite on Thursday night ( 8 PM) and we will be looking for 8 volunteers to help out and 
keep up with what National TU believes will be a very large crowd.  Whereas we are so close to New 
York, Philadelphia, Boston, and the Washington, D.C. areas, odds are good an attendance record 
could be set! 
     As May unfolds, I sincerely hope you will be able to get out on your favorite stream to enjoy scen-
ery, the wildlife, and the fishing.  The sulphurs are only a few weeks away so stock up on those emerg-
ers, duns, and rusty spinners! 
      
     For Clean Streams and Tight Lines, 
 
     Todd G. Burns, President 
     
 
 
 
 

3 



Streamside  Asides                                 May 2015 

 

 

The Casting for Recovery (CfR) Eastern Pennsylvania Program is excited to announce its 
Annual Luncheon and Auction, on Sunday, May 17, 2015, at the Streamside Lodge of Skytop 
Lodge. We would be thrilled to have you join us for this special event! 

 
For over 15 years Skytop Lodge, in Skytop, PA has been a generous and loyal supporter of the CfR 
Eastern PA Program. It is the "home" of the CfR Skytop Retreat. Skytop Lodge is nestled in the beau-
tiful Pocono Mountains and its Streamside Lodge is located in a beautiful and scenic location, over-
looking the meandering waters. 

 
This Luncheon and Auction is our major Spring Fundraiser for the CfR Eastern PA Program. It is 
also an opportunity for CfR Skytop Retreat Alumni to reunite, for Volunteers and Supporters to get 
reacquainted, to say "Thank You" to our generous Volunteers and Donors and to the honor the work 
of the Program Teams and all who help us to live out the CfR Mission: to provide any woman who 
has or has had breast cancer with the opportunity for the CfR Retreat experience. 

 
On Sunday, May 17th, the day will start with a 10:30 am trip to the CfR & Skytop Streamside Bench, 
for those who desire it, for photos and reflection. We will then return to the Streamside Lodge, to 
begin the Auction at 11:00am and then Lunch at 12:00 noon. It is a lovely place and a great way to 
spend the afternoon! 

 
Skytop Lodge has graciously arranged a special rate for those folks who would like to stay ay Skytop 
Lodge on Saturday, May 16th, the night before the Luncheon. The rate is $295, plus tax and gratuity, 
for the night, per room, double occupancy, including MMP (dinner on Saturday night and breakfast 
on Sunday morning). The room reservations will be handled by Myra Snow-Woody, Assistant Events 
Coordinator. Please contact Myra at (570) 595-8966 for your reservations and let her know that you 
are attending the CfR Eastern PA Luncheon and Auction. 

 
Again this year we will be embracing technology and sending your invitation, with the remaining de-
tails, via email, with the payment method embedded. You will receive the invitation shorty. Please re-
member to invite and bring a friend to share the day! 

 
In the meantime, please mark your calendars for our Annual CfR Eastern PA Luncheon and Auc-
tion, Sunday, May 17, 2015, at the Streamside Lodge of Skytop Lodge, and plan to join us. 

If you would like to support the event, to donate an item for the auction or support the CfR Eastern 
PA Program please feel free to contact me at (732) 780-7185 or via email at casabeno@msn.com. CfR 
is a 501(c)3 national non-profit organization, donations are tax deductible to the fullest extent of the 
law. Proceeds from the Luncheon and Auction will help to support the CfR Eastern PA Program. 

 

mailto:casabeno@msn.com
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Knights of  Columbus Kid’s 

Fishing Contest 

A Brodhead 

TU Volunteer 

Opportunity 
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Brodhead Watershed Association Earth Day Festival and Creek 5K—April 26, 2105 

Follow the link provided to view images from the BWA Earth Day Festival and 

Creek 5K that was held on April 26, 2015 at the ForEvergreen Preserve.   If you 

were there, you’re probably in the photos!  You’ll see the vendors, the runners, the 

attendees and, yes, the eagles.  This well attended event demonstrated the commit-

ment of the community in conserving the natural beauty and resources of the great-

er Pocono area.  Enjoy! 

https://flic.kr/s/aHsk9XSUAF  

Photos 

courtesy of 

Russell 

Thrall III 
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Kids Fishing Clinic and Casting Contest 

Brodhead TU will assist the National Park Service in their Kids Fishing Clinic to be held Sunday, 

May 24, 2015 at Hidden Lake , Middle Smithfield Township, Delaware Water Gap National Rec-

reation Area.  The entire program, from set-up through tear down, should run from 8 AM to 1 

PM. TU members will run and assist with the following instructional stations:  knot-tying,  bait 

and tackle,  ethical angler, and fish identification.  Following the kids’ rotations through the sta-

tions, multiple groups will be formed and the kids will learn how to cast.  Following 1/2 of learn-

ing and practicing, a brief casting contest will be held.   If you are interested in helping, please 

contact Todd Burns at 610-704-4549 or tgburns@rcn.com .  We should have 6-8 volunteers. 

Trout in the Classroom Update: May 2015 

     The Brodhead Chapter continues to support a Trout in the Classroom program at Swiftwater In-

termediate School in Swiftwater, PA.  Approximately 60 brook trout have hatched and reached 3 

inches in length. The students learned about the need for cold, clean waters to support wild trout 

and their growth.  They learned about optimal temperatures, flowing water, pollution and other fac-

tors that impact upon the growth of brook trout.  Fingerlings will be released into the McMichaels 

Creek some time in early June As you can see, the fish are starting to get their colors! 

Changes in Regulation Language and Regulations. 

The Fish Commission is proposing some language changes and one, Chapter 63.3, that we think will 
be beneficial is the replacement of the term “approved trout waters”  with “stocked trout waters.”  As 
there was often confusion if a water was approved or not, it is relatively easy to see what waters are 
stocked.  Also, a proposed change in regulations would address Chapter 65.13.  The Commission 
proposes eliminating the Brook Trout Enhancement program in its entirety.  Basically, the research 
has shown the program was ineffective in its goal to enhance wild trout in select streams.  In our ar-
ea, two brookie streams were included on the list:  Wolf Swamp Run coming off Camelback Moun-
tain and Wolf Swamp Lake and Kistler Run off  Route 423. 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2012 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-381-6188; call for availability); 

Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492;    weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and 

others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 186 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—190 

 

JOIN US ON  

FACEBOOK! 
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Ready for YOUR Vest!! 

Just 

$10.00  

Empty 

Available for purchase at every meeting! 

Chapter Logo 

Double-sided 

Water-resistant 

seal 

Just 

$20.00  

Filled with 

Flies! 
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K E N  &  C O M P A N Y  

This space available to advertise your event or business. 

For information and rates, contact Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 
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Brodhead Chapter TU 
Trout Unlimited 
P.O. Box 713 
Bartonsville, PA 18321 

 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the   

Monroe County 911E program, only YOU can effect an address change 

through National TU. You can do it directly on the TU.org website by      

logging in to your account with your TU member number, or you can call 

them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400 and make the change.  

We cannot do it for you!  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding in this timely matter.—Ed. 

 Todd Burns, Editor 
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P.O. Box 863 
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